S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7pm on Tuesday, 14th September 2021. 

In the Village Hall, Church Lane, South Wootton
PRESENT: Mr D Price, Mr I Jordan, Mr J Smallwood, Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Banks, Mr P Bland, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales, Mrs T L Cornwell (Parish Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Parish Clerk). 

Borough Councillor Mrs E Nockolds

Public: Mrs C R

APOLOGIES: Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mr A Evans, and County Cllr Mr N Daubney

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: – 13th July 2021, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: – Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: – Mr Price welcomed Mrs R to the meeting and stated that she was present mainly to observe proceedings, however, would like a brief update on the Clayland Development at Grimston Road.

Mr Price explained that the Planning Application has been granted Planning Approval for 55 dwellings, however, there has been no recent communication with the Developers as to when construction will start.

Mrs R thanked Mr Price for the brief update.

5. REPORTS FROM THE BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS: 

Borough Councillor Nockolds:  See attached Report.
Cllr Nockolds spoke briefly regarding the Heads of Terms for the Town Deal and stated that seven projects would be taken forward, these include, St Georges Guildhall complex, a Multi-user community hub, improving public realm, riverfront regeneration, new exhibition space at the Custom House, promotion of a boat restaurant and Active and clean connectivity (improvements to cycling/walking infrastructure.
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Mrs Banks spoke regarding the Covid situation and asked whether the Borough Council should be promoting events in the Walks.

Cllr Nockolds stated that the Borough Council has to think about local businesses and said that it does encourage people to take responsibility, the Borough Council is also working hard promoting vaccination.

Mrs Banks asked about the Afghan Refugee situation and asked if any have been located to our area.

Cllr Nockolds stated that she had not been made aware.
County Councillor Daubney: See attached Report.
6.  REPORTS FROM THE COMMITTEES:

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Committee meetings will recommence in October, with each Committee meeting quarterly, as previously. The first item on each Agenda will be to Elect a chairman for the ensuing year.

Mr Bland spoke regarding the Planning Committee and explained that things had worked well over the last 18 months, with straight forward Planning Applications being dealt with by email and Planning Reports produced.  

Mr Bland proposed that straight forward Planning Applications should continue to be dealt with by email.  Larger or contentious Planning Applications will be discussed as and when necessary, at an organised meeting or during the monthly Parish Council meeting, this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour. Public comments are always noted and actioned when necessary and meetings can always be arranged.
Assets 
Allotments – Update: Mr Narborough confirmed that he and Mrs Kirby had carried out an inspection of the Allotments on Monday 13th September, where it was found that overall, there are some good plots.  There were seven or eight letters to be sent to tenants requesting them to tidy their plots.
Mr Narborough added that money has been spent on the roadways, water tanks and hedges and felt that perhaps an increase in rental fees was due.

Mr Jordan stated that there are other fees that also need to be reviewed and suggested that the situation is discussed by the Assets Committee in December and then put forward to the Finance Committee in January.
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Mrs Banks stated that she is an Allotment Tenant and had always felt that the rental fee was too low, she said she would be happy if it was increased.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Allotment Fees would be put on the December Assets Committee Agenda.

Rats: Mrs Banks reported that rats at the Allotments had become a problem again and requested that the bait boxes are refilled.

Mrs Cornwell explained that one of the problems is that tenants have relocated bait boxes to nearer their plots and the Pest Controller has difficulty locating them.

Mr Reynolds agreed that rats are a problem and kindly agreed to mark the locations of the bait boxes on a plan of the Allotments, so that it can be provided to the Pest Controller.
Water Pump Systems:  Mr Narborough informed members that two tenants had recently been in touch regarding the use of Pump Systems in the Water Tanks. It was explained that the Parish Council banned the use of Water Pumps some time ago, however, less abled tenants are finding it difficult carrying heavy cans of water back to their plots.
Members agreed that the situation should be put on the agenda and discussed fully at the next Assets Committee meeting in December.

Eastern Boundary ASDA Hedge:  Mr Reynolds reported that the ASDA hedge is becoming overgrown and needs to be cut back.

Mr Narborough stated that he and Mrs Kirby had looked at the hedge during their recent inspection and had felt that the hedge had grown up nicely and had filled in the gaps.

Members agreed that the hedge should be left as it is.
The Green – Bollards at Common Lane: Mr Narborough informed members that following the three large bollards being knocked over by a vehicle in Common Lane, these have now been replaced and a claim made on the driver’s insurance.

Common Lane, Road Repairs: Mr Narborough informed members that he had spoken to Neville Godfrey regarding filling the potholes and repairing the damage to the speed bumps on Common Lane and explained that he had agreed to carry out the works when he is next in the area. 
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Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact Mr Godfrey for an update.

(Clerk’s Note: The works will take place towards the end of October beginning of November and the price will be £295.00 subject to VAT).
Flooding at the Pond: Mr Narborough confirmed that the issues at the Pond are still ongoing, he provided members with a plan of the area and a history of the investigations so far.

He said that NR Gullies had revisited the site last week and the residents of Rondale, Low Road had kindly given their authority for their chambers to be pumped out and it was confirmed that the pipes from the Pond, across Low Road to Rondale are all clear.

It was said however, that from Rondale, the pipe then turns right and heads across the garden of Darley Dale.
Mr Smallwood asked if there is a good flow at Low Road.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that there was and that everything there is flowing well, she reiterated that all the pipes from the Pond to Rondale are clear.

Mrs Cornwell added that the question is what happens from Rondale, she explained that NR Gullies then jetted a stretch of 28 metres towards town where there appeared to be a blockage at the boundary of the property set back from the road (5 Low Road). She explained that with the force of the water, the ground was shaking with the water trying to get through and no chamber could be found.
It was said that Ben Hornigold from Engineering Support Practice Limited had been contacted about the situation, it was explained that Ben used to work for the Internal Drainage Board and now has his own company; he has offered to carry out an inspection of the area together with the existing drainage system and investigate the legal situation regarding the Authorities responsibilities.

It was said that he would liaise with both Anglian Water and the Internal Drainage Board and provide a supportive report to South Wootton Parish Council with suggested options for clarification of the situation and appropriate actions to be taken.
The quote for this work is £1,250.00.
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Alternatively, to carry out a survey of the Pond, Manholes etc. and to answer the following Parish Council questions:
What are the levels of the Pond Water? 
What are the invert levels of the Pond pipes? 
Is this an overflow system or is this a continual flow of water? 
The cost would be £350.00  
Comment was made that it may be likely that the Norfolk County Council will allow us to divert our pipes from the Pond, bypassing all our existing pipes and directly into a gully situated at Nursery Lane.

Mrs Cornwell said that it is up to the Parish Council what it would like to do.

Mr Narborough referred to the report produced by Ben Hornigold and said that it states that under the 2010 Water Act, the Anglian Water Authority are responsible for resolving the issue. 
Mrs Cornwell said that she had met with Anglian Water before, and they had looked at the chambers etc.

Mr Price suggested that an urgent meeting is organised with Anglian Water for them to look at the problem, it was confirmed that all our pipes are clear, and the responsibility is theirs.

Mr Jordan stated that Mrs Cornwell has written to the property owners at 5 Low Road, however, a response has not yet been received.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she would endeavor to contact Anglian Water again and Mr Narborough said that he would happily go along to meet them.

9-Acre Field - Car Park Fencing and Gates:  Mr Narborough confirmed that the new fencing and gates at the 9-acre field Car Park have been installed by Fencerite and are looking good.

He explained that there are two sets of double gates, one providing access to the Car Park and one providing further access to the field, with a small swing back footpath gate. Currently the double gates are padlocked shut for security reasons.

It was explained that since the installation of the gate’s, residents have enquired when they will be opened for the Car Park to be used.
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It was explained that the solicitors are dealing with the transfer of the land from Hopkins and Moore to the Parish Council and until we have full legal ownership the Car Park should remain closed, it is hoped that the transfer will take place in the next week or two.
Mrs Cornwell stated that following correspondence received from Mr P E, a resident from North Wootton who has asked for the Car Park to be open, she had contacted Hopkins and Moore and asked if the Car Park could be opened.

It was said that two gentlemen who live at the Sandbach Road area have kindly agreed to open the gates first thing in the morning and then close them at dusk.
Whilst Hopkins and Moore have stated that they are happy with this situation, members felt that until the Parish Council legally owns the land, for insurance purposes, the Car Park should remain temporarily closed.

After further discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Car Park should remain closed until the signed Deed of Transfer has been received, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, with one abstention, all other members were in favour.

9 Acre Field - Condition of soil: Mrs Banks referred to the point she had raised at the last meeting regarding the condition of the soil adjacent to the swales. She said that it is poor quality, mainly subsoil and very stony. 

She asked if other members had been to look at the area.

Mrs Cornwell stated that along with Mr Jordan and Mr Price she had been to look and had felt that whilst there are areas that are a bit bare, once the grass grows through thicker it will hopefully be ok.
Mr Narborough stated that he had visited the area for a good look around and had felt that the drains were a concern and that they may get blocked in the future.

The Green – Fete Update:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr John Thorpe from the Trinity Rotary Club had been into the office to provide final details of the fundraising event organised for this Saturday 18th September 2021 on The Green.

She stated that she had been provided with a plan of the various stalls to be set up (circulated) and the contact details for all stall holders.

It was confirmed that the appropriate insurances are all in place ready for the event.
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All members were happy.

Footpath from Nursery Close to Common Lane:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Parish Councils request for CIL funding for 20% of the cost of the new footpath from Nursery Close to Common Lane had been successful.

It was said that £843.00 has been awarded which was the maximum which could be claimed.

Comment was made that in addition to this the Wootton Park Association had also been successful in their claim for £10,000 to assist with Car Park renovations.

Members thanked Cllr Nockolds and the Borough Council for their kind contribution to the projects.

Village Hall – Alarm System:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the current Alarm system at the Village Hall has been quite problematic recently, calling her on occasions, 28 times in an hour.
It was said that the issues seemed to have settled down just lately, but it is worth bearing in mind that the system may need upgrading in the future.

It was suggested that consideration should also be given to installing internet provision and a telephone line.

Mrs Cornwell added that an indication of the cost for the new Alarm System has been provided by AMR Fire and Security for between £700.00 and £800.00.

Members agreed that the matter should be discussed by the Finance Committee and put in the Budget for 2022/2023.

The Green – Request for Memorial Bench:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that a letter had been received from a resident of Appledore Close requesting permission to install a Memorial Bench at The Green.
It was said that the bench would be a memorial to her mother and father and her two late husbands.

Mr Jordan stated that over the past eighteen months, there had been problems with youths loitering at one bench, which was subsequently vandalised beyond repair and had to be removed.
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Comment was made that since its removal the group of youths had moved on and there had been no further problems.
Concerns were also raised regarding future maintenance costs.

Mrs Cornwell stated that any bench installed would be made of long-life recyclable material and maintenance would not be an issue.

Mrs Gotts felt that The Green is not the right place for Memorial Benches, however, it was said that other local Towns have Memorial Benches in green areas.

Cllr Nockolds suggested that if a new bench is not agreed, perhaps consideration could be given to the resident placing a Memorial plaque on one of the existing benches, members were happy with this suggestion.

After further discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should not allow the resident to place a Memorial Bench on The Green, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, with four members in favour, one against and six abstentions.
Finance
Annual Return / External Audit:  Mr Jordan informed members that the Annual Return had been received back from the External Auditors PKF Littlejohn, and no comments had been made which is good. 

All Members were happy and accepted the External Auditors Report.

Bank Statements and Bank Reconciliation:  Mrs Cornwell reminded members that it is necessary/good practice to have the Bank Statements and Bank Reconciliation checked and initialled at the monthly Parish Council Meetings where all Parish Councillors were present.

Mrs Cornwell provided Mr Price with the Bank Statements for July and August 2021 and explained the Bank Balance, the total of Unpresented Cheques and the Balance of the Current Account and Treasury Deposit Account.  These amounts altogether correspond with amounts in the Cashbook.

Once Mr Price was happy that everything balanced, he and Mr Jordan, the Chairman of the Finance Committee initialled the Bank Statements. 
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Electrical Consumer Unit:  Mr Jordan informed members that over the summer holidays, the Electrical Consumer Unit had been inspected and checked; it had been found that some maintenance was necessary, work will be carried out during the October half term.
All members were happy. 
Parish Partnership Scheme - SAM2:  Mr Jordan informed members that following notification from NCC Highways that the Parish Partnership Scheme would be running again for the year 2022/2023, it had been suggested that a SAM2 Speed management sign could be of benefit to the Parish and funding applied for.
It was said that information regarding SAM2 signs had been obtained from Norfolk County Council and Westcotec (circulated) and an indicative cost would be around £4,000 with funding being split 50/50 between the Parish Council and the County Council.
Mr Jordan explained that three suitable sites for a SAM2 sign had been identified - at Castle Rising Road. Priory Lane and Nursery Lane.

It was explained that bids need to be submitted by 10th December 2021, and the finer details such as which type could be sorted out at a later date.

Members discussed the SAM2 sign and felt it would be a good idea, Mrs Gotts proposed that the Parish Council should submit a bid to the NCC Parish Partnership Scheme for 50% cost of a SAM2 sign, this was seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the next Finance Committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 6th October, in the Village Hall when the Half year accounts would be looked at. 

Cemetery Fees, Allotment Fees and Village Hall Hire Fees will be discussed in December by the Assets Committee.
Planning  
Planning Reports:  Mr Bland explained that all members had been provided with a copy of the recent Planning Reports with details of the various Applications and Decisions. He stated that Planning Applications continue to be dealt with by the Planning Committee via Email.

Email from Norfolk ALC Wellbeing – A Perfect Storm:  Mr Bland spoke regarding the circulated email from Norfolk ALC Wellbeing, urging the Parish Council to support a group of 30 other Norfolk Parish Councils who are objecting to the cabling connecting offshore windfarms to onshore electricity substations.
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He stated that whilst people want cheap renewable energy, they are unwilling to accept the associated infrastructure.

Comment was made that work digging in the power lines takes place in the wintertime, when less disruption to the countryside is made and after a short time, little evidence of the work can be seen, it was said that this option is far better than overhead power lines.
Mr Wells explained that he works for the National Grid and stated that when he first saw the email from Norfolk ALC, he had approached his company for clarification, however, a response had not yet been received.

He added that as an individual, he could not see a problem, he explained that if you drive to the Power Station at Sutton Bridge, you cannot see evidence of the work, he said it is well hidden within banking and trees.

After discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council does not support the other Parish Councils, this was seconded by Mr Narborough with one abstention all other members were in favour.

Local Plan Review Local Plan Review Consultation: Mr Bland spoke regarding the Local Plan Review Consultation and explained that after reading through the details and after discussion with Mr Ben Coulson he had produced a response on behalf of the Parish Council.
He read out the following:

· Transport Infrastructure should be in line with, if not in advance of housing planning, not build new homes and try and sort out the traffic problems afterwards.

· South Wootton’s Road network is already suffering due to developments in such villages as Dersingham, Snettisham, Heacham, Hunstanton plus a large development planned for Fakenham. This is in advance of the Borough Council’s approval for 1250+ homes locally.

· The new development at West Winch gives ample scope for a new Secondary School to be built easing the worst polluted junction in the County and one of the worst in the Country at Gaywood Clock.

Mr Price added that in addition to the points read out by Mr Bland, it should be said that South Wootton Parish Council are very pleased to see no further development is planned for South Wootton.
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With all members happy, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should submit the response to the Local Plan Review Consultation as above, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.

Wisbech Incinerator Consultation:  Mr Price informed members that an email had been received from County Cllr Alexandra Kemp (Clenchwarton and King’s Lynn South), informing us of a proposal to construct an Incinerator at Algores Way in Wisbech.
It was said that as South Wootton Parish Council were instrumental in opposing the building of the South Lynn Incinerator, Cllr Kemp had asked if we would like to add our opposition to the proposed Wisbech plant.

Mr Price explained that he had written a letter on behalf of the Parish Council stating our opposition to the proposal. Mr Price read out the letter.

It was confirmed that an acknowledgement of the letter had been received from Cllr Kemp, Stephen Barclay MP (Northeast Cambridgeshire) and the Secretary of State Kwasi Kwarteng.

It was explained that the Planning Application is expected to be submitted in the last quarter of this year and Stephen Barclay MP has said that he will keep us informed when it is received, so that we can reiterate our comments.

All members were happy.
21/00995/FM

Proposed Primary Care Centre, new access, and associated facilities.
Land West of The Gardens, Edward Benefer Way, King’s Lynn: Mr Price spoke regarding the proposed Medical Centre and explained that the Parish Council has been trying to organise a round table meeting with members of Persimmon Homes, Larkfleet Developments, St James Medical Practice, NCC Highways, Borough and County Councillors and other interested parties to discuss the situation and to obtain the best outcome for the Parish.
It was said that both Persimmon Homes and Larkfleet are happy to attend an organised meeting, however, a response is yet to be received from St James Medical Practice.

Mrs Cornwell stated that an email had been received from Jack Norris, (Director of PRP Engineers and Surveyors) who provided the Transport Statement for the project, he had indicated that he does not consider the issues we raised regarding Highways would cause problems and that the project has the support of NCC Highways, therefore, was not interested in attending a round table meeting.
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Comment was made that the Parish Council did give its support to the Planning Application but had highlighted its concerns regarding traffic.

After brief discussion, members agreed that nothing more should be done.
New Traffic signals at Castle Rising Road: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following the installation of the new Traffic Lights at Castle Rising Road, several reports had been received stating that they were dangerous.
Following communication with NCC Highways, the Project Engineer has visited the site and turned off the filter arrows so that the Traffic Lights operate as previously.

Mrs Banks commented that she felt that the new set up is more dangerous for pedestrians.

Proposed Parish Office Extension:  Mr Jordan spoke regarding the Parish Office Extension and stated that the Fire Safety Report is currently being chased up. 

Once this is received, Mr Sturgeon, the Architect will incorporate all items in the Fire Strategy document onto the drawings and submit the plans to Building Control.
Policy   
Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the circulated Village Hall Risk Assessment COVID 19 General Hiring document and the South Wootton Village Hall Supplementary Conditions of Hire and confirmed that due to their urgency, these had been looked at and approved over the summer months.

All members were happy.

Mrs Cornwell went on to explain that three further documents had been circulated to members for approval this evening:
· South Wootton Parish Council Action Plan 2021 -2022

· Policy for the Proper Use of The Green

· Scheme of Delegation
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With one addition to the Action Plan, to include investigation and possible purchase of a SAM2 Unit, and one addition to the Scheme of Delegation to include the new Planning Committee Meeting arrangements, all members were happy. Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council accepts the South Wootton Parish Council Action Plan 2021 -2022, the Policy for the Proper Use of The Green and the Scheme of Delegation; this was seconded by Mr Scales with all members in favour.
7. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES:

Infant School: – No Report.
Junior School: - No Report 

Mr Wells informed members that from 1st September 2021, the Scouting Association has decided to welcome Squirrels to the Association. The core age range for Squirrel Scouts is four to six years, and sections of Squirrel Scouts are known as a Drey and are run locally by Scout Groups.  

Wootton Park: – Mrs Gotts informed members that she has agreed to liaise with Mrs Anita Howard and members of North Wootton Parish Council to look at the rejuvenation of the Small Children’s Play Area at Wootton Park.

Mrs Gotts hopes that a meeting will be organised to look at the existing Play Area and to talk about ways that improvements can be made.

She spoke regarding the possible incorporation of lighting at the area and said that following discussions with Mr Hofmeister it had been felt that as the Play Area is for use by small children this would not be necessary and may encourage loitering in the evenings.

It was confirmed, once again that the Wootton Park Association had been successful in their bid for CIL Funding to assist with Car Park renovations and £10,000 has been awarded by the Borough Council towards the project.

Mr Wells spoke regarding the Cranmer Avenue Car Park gates and explained that it had been brought to his attention, by a resident that they are very often locked during the day.

It was explained that residents of Cranmer Avenue have a Rota system for opening and closing the gates each day, Mrs Kirby said that she would contact Mr Border, the Chairman of the Wootton Park Association to check that this is still the case.

With nothing else to add, all members were happy.
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South Wootton in Bloom: – Mrs Albinson stated that the first SWiB meeting is scheduled for next week.  Lots of watering has taken place and the flower beds this year are looking fantastic providing a real wow factor.
Members wished to thank Mr and Mrs Mills for their hard work.

Comment was made that Mr and Mrs Mills had also carried out a lot of hard work at The Birches, clearing a footpath.

It was suggested that a short letter should be sent to Mrs Albinson and the SWiB team thanking them for all their efforts.

Mr Jordan agreed to produce the letter.
8. CORRESPONDENCE: – As per circulated list, plus

Gambling Act 2005 – Statement of Principles:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that communication had been received from the Borough Council regarding the Gambling Act 2005.
She explained that she had contacted the Borough Council to seek clarification as to whether the Wootton Park “200 Club” needed to be registered.

Following discussions with Jo Riches, Licensing Officer at the Borough Council, as the “200 Club” is classed as a private lottery, no license is required.
Queens Platinum Jubilee Beacon:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Queens Platinum Jubilee will be held on 2nd June 2022 and asked whether the Parish Council would like to take part in the Beacon lighting on this day.

It was confirmed that the Parish Council does not currently have a Beacon and the cost to purchase one would be in the region of £600.00.
After discussion, members were happy that the Parish Council did not wish to take part.
9. ACCOUNTS: –Agreed, as per circulated list.

Voucher
Payee



Chq

Reason



Amount

No




No
64
MKM Building Supplies
108185
Road/Water Tank Parts
151.71

65
Anglian Chemicals

108186
VH Materials


    9.16

66
ECS Computers

108187
Toner Cartridges

226.80

67
Glasdon


108188
Litter Bin (opposite St Aug)
485.12

68
Jet Reach


108189
Materials/Lab VH Car Park
267.75
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69
CGM



108190
Grass Cutting – May

306.25

70
Sandringham Sawmill

108191
Posts Avon Rd cycle path 
369.60

71
S J Pemberton

108192
St Marys Church wall 

564.00

72
HMRC



108193
Cont’b – July


818.82

72A
Norfolk Pension Fund

D/D 27
July     Cont’b –July                  
973.83

72B
Prudential


D/D 27 July
AVC



  80.00

72C
Mrs T Cornwell

D/D 27 July
Salary & Exps – July BACS  )

72D
Mrs M Kirby


D/D 27 July
Salary – July - BACS  )         2546.91

72E
R J McIntyre


D/D 27 July 
Salary – July BACS  )

72F
D Philpot


D/D 27 July
Salary & Exps –July- BACS )

72G
S Wightman


D/D 27 July
Wages – July - BACS  )        1348.94

72H
BMAC Gdn Svs

D/D 27 July
W/P Play Area/Allots
  
  60.00

72I
D & E Builders


D/D 27 July
VH Tie Bar

          2930.40

72J
BT



D/D 1 July
Phone & Internet

184.28

72K
Barclays


D/D 5 July
Account Charges

  28.39

73
K & M Lighting


108194
S/Lighting Supply

828.59

74
Total Gas & Power

108195
VH Electric – July

  66.36

75
ECS Computers

108196
Online backup/email

171.36

76
Sandringham Sawmill

108197
Avon Rd Posts/wire

354.24

77
K & M Lighting


108198
S/Lighting supply – Aug
499.19

78
Jet Reach


108199
Spread cockle shells-allots
150.00

79
Mr Lutwyche


108200
VH Refund


110.00

80
Viking



108201
Stationery/Stamps

184.04

81
CGM



108202
Grass Cutting

 
  62.44

82
ESPO



108203
VH Gas


  39.06

83
HMRC



108204
Cont’b – Aug


839.62

83A
Norfolk Pension Fund

D/D 12 Aug 
Cont’b –Aug                     
973.83

83B
Prudential


D/D 12 Aug
AVC


  
  80.00

83C
Mrs T Cornwell

D/D 12 Aug
Salary & Exps – Aug BACS  )

83D
Mrs M Kirby


D/D 12 Aug
Salary  Aug - BACS  )           2520.32

83E
R J McIntyre


D/D 12 Aug     Salary – Aug BACS  )

83F
D Philpot


D/D 12 Aug 
Salary & Exps –Aug- BACS )

83G
S Wightman


D/D 12 Aug
Wages – Aug - BACS  )        1363.50

84
Pattrick & Thompson

108205
Materials – Allots
  
  25.42

84A
Barclays


D/D 4 Aug
Account Charges
  
  26.72

85
ECS Computers

108206
Online Backup & Email
171.36

86
K & M Lighting


108207
S/Lighting Maint – Sept
499.19

87
JD Cooling


108208
VH Air Con Service

192.00

88
AMR Electrical

108209
PO/VH Circuit Board check
806.40

89
Imperative Training

108210
Defib Service x 2

297.90

90
Anglian Wate
r

108211
Allots Water 17/5-16/8
  45.29

91
Mr M Narborough

108212
2xPadlocks (9 Acre)

  45.84

92
Fencerite


108213
9 Acre Field Fence/Gates     5706.00

93
MKM Building Supp

108214
Topsoil – Cemetery

  64.80

94
AMR Fire & Security

108215
VH Fire Alarm Call point
  31.51

95
CGM



108216
Grass Cutting/P Equip Insp    676.17

96
SWiB



108217
Donation

            500.00
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EXTRA ACCOUNTS FOR APPROVAL: - at Parish Council Meeting on 14.9.2021:

Voucher
Payee



Chq

Reason



Amount

No




No

97
Anglian Chemicals

108218
VH Materials


  55.66
98
ESPO



108219
VH Gas -Aug


  39.03

99
PKF Littlejohn


108220
External Audit Fees

480.00

100
PPG Arch Coatings

108221
Paint – VH


  44.50

101
Jet Reach


108222
Bin installation & Pond
150.00

102
NR Asphalt Ltd

108223
Jetting – Low Road

702.00

103
ECS Computers

108224
Toner Cartridge

306.00

104
PJ Windows


108225
Bus shelter cleaning
 
  75.00

105
A10 Pest Control

108226
Allots – Rats


153.00

Bank balances as at 31.8.2021
Community Account
      

     
         39,022.84
Step saver a/c
                 
      
                  0.00
Treasury Deposit                                                                             230,000.00
Total                                                                                              £269,022.84
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.55pm.
10. NEXT MEETING: 7.00pm on Tuesday, 12th October 2021, in the Village Hall, South Wootton.
12th October 2021                                                               

     Chairman
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